
                                                    Town of Rowe FY2016 

                                                          Board of Health 

                                           Meeting Minutes for August 25
th

, 2016 

               
Present: Board Members: David Cousineau, Chair Joann Brown and Maggie Rice.   

Marcella Stafford Gore, Clerk          

 

Call to Order 6:00PM.   
 Appointment (s) none                                

 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Minutes 

August 18
th

, 2016 minutes accepted and signed.   

 

TRANSFER STATION 

Attendants Logs 

David read aloud the logs; no action needed.  New Attendant Kevin Sprague began work on 8/20 

  

Washout 

David met with Barkus Excavating on 9/20 to discuss the repairs needed for the bank erosion:  

For now Barkus will remove the loose hay and replace with staked hay bales and staked eco fabric at the location, 

this work will suffice until the board receives authorization from the Division of Fisheries and Wildlife (endangered 

species division) to proceed with the Barkus proposal obtained 8/18 which includes the following work: 

Remove the fence in three areas  

Provide the necessary Geo fabric and install 

Dig in and place key stones at the toe of the large wash, Type III rip rap 

Finish the large wash with Type I rip rap 

Fill the two smaller washes with Type I rip rap 

Any surplus fill will be moved off sit 

Backfill with compaction 

Place a berm outside of the fence area for water control 

Reinstall the fence 

Seed and mulch all disturbed areas, (berm) 

David and Conservation Commission members Ramon Sanchez, Chair and Myra Carlow had a site visit on 9/23.  

Both members were satisfied with the hay bales and eco fabric placement.  

 

Relocation 

The current location of the transfer station poses significant drainage problems and it may be economically 

beneficial to relocate.   The current site will need to be engineered to see if the drainage issues can be remedied at a 

reasonable cost.  Marcella was instructed to contact Trinity Engineers to set up a site visit.  David has spoken to 

Selectman Chair, Marilyn Wilson regarding these concerns and is researching a suitable site in town should the 

transfer station need to be relocated. .  

 

MAPLE HOUSE 

Maggie has tried several times to deliver their permit and collect the $25.00 fee but has been unable to find anyone 

home.  Marcella will mail the permit.  

 

 

PELHAM LAKE 

Weekly Testing Results 

Date                                   Result/ Center                                   Result/Right  

8/18/16                                2.0MPN                                          3.1MPN 

 

 



 

 

TITLE V 

Glen Ayers issued a Disposal Construction Permit (form 2A) to Kalaus for the repair of an existing system.  Jim 

Williams will be performing the work.  

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

The board used FCSWMD DEP Grant to purchase a composter.  Initially it was to be donated to the park but Park 

Ranger Sean Loomis is not interested.  The board instructed Marcella to contact the school and ask if they would 

like to have it.  
 

Meeting Closed: 6:50                                                                                                        Next meeting 9/15/16 

                                     

 

 

 

 

 

____________________________     ______________________________     ______________________________ 

David Cousineau, Chair                         Joann Brown                                           Maggie Rice 

 
Approved: 9/16/16 

 

 

 

 
  
 


